Maryanne Cronin

From:

Saturday, May 21, 2022 3:47 PM

Sent: To:

DV - Cultural Heritage

Cc:

Maryanne Cronin; Gina Casillas; Aaron Tofani; Suzie Price; Lisa West; Christopher Koontz; Mayor

Subject:

Support for COAC2201-05 proposed South of Nick's at 5354 E 2nd Street

Attachments:

historic photo.jpg; Proposed South of Nicks - Belmont 2nd Street_CHC Submittal.pdf

-EXTERNAL-

Dear Cultural Heritage Commission: I am writing in support of the historic restoration and revitalization to the historic use for the proposed South of Nick's at 5354 E 2nd Street. I live very close to the project on Bay Shore in Belmont Shore, own a business in Belmont Shore called Rance's Chicago Pizza, on the Board of Directors for the Belmont Shore Business Association and a commissioner on the local Belmont Shore Parking Commission. I am also the developer of this proposed project and passionate about historic restoration projects. I am also a huge fan of Nick's on 2nd which is one of the highest quality restaurant operations in our wonderful city.

Upon purchasing the property, I went to the Historical Society of Long Beach to search for old photos of the property and that is where I found the attached photo. I immediately knew I wanted to voluntarily restore the historic blade sign, return the entry to the historic location with the beautiful pendent light and also restore the windows and iron accents at the corner tower element. I am doing all of these items at my cost because I believe it will honor the history of the building. I also plan to display this photo of the building from 1954 inside the building upon completion. I would also like to use the same iron metalwork design for the railing for the dining area and other minor enhancements to make the property functionally suitable for modern day business conditions. I greatly appreciate your time and consideration for this project which would truly enhance our Belmont Shore community.

I look forward to meeting you all on May 31st for the hearing. This building has been sitting vacant for 6 years so I am very excited to get the property back into service for our community. Thank you and please let me know if you have any questions.

Aaron Tofani Chief Pizza Officer Rance's Chicago Pizza www.rancespizza.com

Cell: (949) 412-4137







